# Sudbury Ponds & Waterways Committee (PWC) Meeting Minutes September 15, 2015, 7:30-9:00 p.m., Flynn Building, 2<sup>nd</sup> Floor

Attendees: Dave Henkels, Diane Muffitt, Anne Slugg, Chair; Mary Addonizio

#### **Administrative**

The August PWC minutes were approved.

# **Goodnow Library Exhibit**

During October, the PWC will exhibit photographs in the Goodnow Library depicting seasonal photos of Sudbury's ponds and waterways, before and after harvesting of invasive species. The committee will also have information on efforts being employed to clean up certain waterbodies in town, and information and pictures of invasive plants. The waterbody pictures will be located on the wall in back of the reserve book section for viewing.

Anne Slugg will ask Frank Lyons if he plans to bring any information about HopBrook to the exhibit. We will also let resident know that we are looking to increase membership to the PWC.

## **ConCom Grant application**

PWC will write a letter in support of a River Stewardship Council (RSC) grant application by the Sudbury Conservation Commission (ConCom) to improve King Philip's walking trails. Dave Henkels and Anne have recused themselves. Dave in on the ConCom and Anne is on the RSC.

Dave plans to write some editorial pieces, which he hopes to publish in the local newspapers about conservation and Sudbury ponds and waterways.

# **Education and Advocacy**

The PWC will look into applying for a RSC grants for future education programs. The PWC also plans to contact the Conservation Commission to see where we can work together to address how best to disseminate pertinent information about bylaws to residents who live near protected waterways, and what residents need to consider in maintaining their property.

Next meeting(s): 7:30 pm Flynn Building Tuesday, November 3, 2015

Meeting Adjourned at 8:40 pm